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VENTURA COLLEGE
Minutes of the Distance Education Committee
Date: November 12, 2015
Present: Andrea Horigan, Ann Bittl, Gwendolyn Huddleston, Matthew Moore, Nathan Cole, Niki Milani, Rebecca Russell, Sandra Kinghorn, Sharon Oxford, Margaret Phelps, Eileen Crump, Michael Ward, Ray Tracy, Ara Khanjian 
Recorder:  Eileen Crump
Absent: Gigi Fiumerodo, Stephanie Branca, Peter Yi, James Maritato, Carlos Valdez, Corinna McKoy, Scott Brewer, Philip Clinton, John Elmer
Minutes: 
	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm.
	
	
	Andrea Horigan

	Approval of Minutes
	Ann Bittl moved to approve the September 10, 2015 minutes and Sandra Kinghorn seconded the motion.  The September 10, 2015 meeting minutes were approved by the committee.
	
	
	Eileen Crump



	Accreditation
	Online faculty will be notified by the accreditation team if they are going to review your online class. 

The Accreditation team will visit in fall 2016.
	
	
	Andrea Horigan

	Canvas
	The Academic Senate approved the adoption of Canvas on November 7, 2015 as the new learning management system for Ventura College. 

Canvas will be up and running in fall 2016. The complete college conversion to Canvas will take place in fall 2017.

The Canvas Training Workgroup is designing a training course for online faculty.
	
	
	Andrea Horigan, Matthew Moore, Sharon Oxford

	Best practices for being present and available in an online classroom
	The committee broke into two groups to discuss best practices for being present and available to their online students. This does not include office hours. 

The administration recommends 3 hours a week for online faculty to be available to their online students.

Online faculty need to synchronize their regular and effective contact with their online students, so students can get a hold of teacher beyond office hours. One reason for this is to make sure the online class is not simply a correspondence course.

The committee recommended setting a standard for Faculty: to be in their online class at least 3 times a week and at least 1 hour (Access Hour) of synchronicity. Committee can create a rubric for Access Hour.

Andrea will write a proposal for regular and effective contact. Andrea will email proposal to committee for review.

	
	
	

	Distance Education Deans

Meeting
	Gwen and Andrea met with Jennifer Kalfbeek, the Dean of Distance Education at Moorpark College, and Art Sandford, the dean of distance Education at Oxnard College, to discuss aligning distance education on all three campuses. Moorpark and Oxnard College did not have deans overseeing distance education until now. 

The three colleges will work together to create a Canvas training and set common distance education language that will be used by all three campuses.

Gwen, Matthew, Andrea, Sharon and Niki will work together to create a list of distance education language questions. 


	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston, Andrea Horigan, Matthew Moore, Sharon Oxford, Niki Milani

	New Opportunities to Expand Online Teaching Initiative Offerings
	OEI is offering new opportunities to expand more online courses.  Online faculty who want their courses offered through OEI need to see Matt and Sharon.

Committee members were asked to share this information with their departments.
	
	
	Matthew Moore, Sharon Oxford

	Distance Education Success and Retention Report
	The Distance Education Success and Retention Report showing the comparison of the same course for face-to-face and online classes determined that there is only a 1½% difference. The Title V Cooperative Grant had a goal of 5% difference. Previously Ventura College had an 11% difference in Success and Retention rates between face-to-face classes and online classes.

	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston

	NetTutor/OEI Proposal
	Smarthinking subscription will expire on December 31, 2015.

All colleges who participate in OEI will receive one free semester of NetTutor subscription for online students. The college will have to pay for non-online students who use NetTutor.

Andrea motioned to accept NetTutor.  The committee voted to accept NetTutor.
	
	
	Rebecca Russell

	Next Meeting
	Next meeting December 3, 3:30 pm – 4:30 p.m.
	
	
	Eileen Crump

	Adjournment 
	The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 pm
	
	
	Andrea Horigan


